
 

 

23 August 2019 

 
 

In reply please quote: 
FOI Request: FA 19/07/00537 
File Number: OBJ2019/41408  

Dear  

Freedom of Information (FOI) request - Access Decision 

On 10 July 2019, the Department of Home Affairs (the Department) received a request for access 
to document under the Freedom of Information Act 1982 (the FOI Act). 

The purpose of this letter is to provide you with a decision on your request for access under the 
FOI Act. 

1 Scope of request 

You have requested access to the following document: 

The number of New Zealand citizens who have had their Australian visas cancelled 
and have been deported under section 116 and section 501 of the Migration Act 
1958 since 2014 (inclusive). 

2 Authority to make decision 

I am an officer authorised under section 23 of the FOI Act to make decisions in respect of 
requests to access document or to amend or annotate records. 

3 Relevant material  

In reaching my decision I referred to the following:  
• the terms of your request 
• the document relevant to the request 
• the FOI Act 
• Guidelines published by the Office of the Information Commissioner under section 93A 

of the FOI Act (the FOI Guidelines) 
• advice from Departmental officers with responsibility for matters relating to the 

document to which you sought access 
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